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Dear Parents, Students and Friends of St Patrick’s 
College,

Welcome to Week 9 of Term 3.

This week is the annual award presentation  
week - Hockey on Monday, Netball on Tuesday,  
AFL on Wednesday and Soccer next Monday.

While every player receives recognition for their 
contribution throughout the year, it is also pleasing 
to recognise other qualities like extra effort, 
improvement and skill.

In my time in education and as a parent, I have 
witnessed the shift to every child receiving an award 
and individual awards are not presented in case 
somebody gets upset because they don’t win.

These presentations are the perfect opportunity to 
develop resilience in our young people. Students 
are provided the opportunity to celebrate the 
success of others as well as developing resilience in 
themselves.

In all my years of coaching and playing sport, what 
has been most important is not how you celebrate 
the win, but how you cope with a loss.

In my early years of coaching first squads, I would 
give the students 60 seconds of grace to feel sorry 
for themselves after a loss and then remind them 
of the gifts they were given to be able to play the 
game they love to such a high level. 

I am always a great believer in the saying “the joy 
is in the journey”. The training, the friendships, the 
games, the opposition, the recovery and finally the 
presentations. The joy of the whole journey is what 
should be celebrated, not the disappointment of 
not being voted ‘best and fairest’.  Be resilient, be 
dignified and be pleased for your team mates. This is 
what developing resilience is all about, for this is life.

Our students need to be able to handle rejection 
as they will be faced with much in their life. From 
not getting that job they wanted, or in my case, not 
inheriting faster twitch fibres in order to run quicker.

One way to develop resilience is through the 
process of helping and giving to others.  One of 
the highlights of the school year is to witness the 
enthusiasm of students in Lap it Up, the Year 12 
fundraiser, that this year raised over $20,000  
for charities.

The next big event is the Founders’ Day festivities, 
where the College raises money for the education 
of our indigenous students across Australia. 
This is a great day of celebration and care at St 
Patrick’s College. None of this would be possible 
without the dedication of all the staff, students 
and sponsors involved and the generosity of the St 
Patrick’s College community.

This week, Pope Francis said, “we need to open 
our hearts to God and open our hearts to others”. 
I see no better way than through Lap It Up and 
Founders’ Day.

Finally, as we near the conclusion of Term 3, please 
join me in wishing the Senior School students 
all the best in their study leading up to the 
examinations.
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Thursday 19 September 2019

God Bless

Mr Tony Daley
Principal

Educating Young Men and Women Since 1873

https://www.facebook.com/StPatricksCollegeLaunceston
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Our mission is to be a school 
of faith, learning, respect and 

service in the Catholic tradition.

Launceston Catholic Parish Blog - click here

Reflection
“It is spring again. The earth is like a 
child that knows poems by heart”. 

Rainer Maria Rilke 

Upcoming Events 

September
19	 Year 7 Social (DisGlo) 
	 Barrett Gym, 6.30-8.30pm
21	 SATIS Athletics, St Leonards 	
	 Athletic Centre		
22-24	 Intermediate Band Tour
22-27	 Hospitality Strahan Trip 2
23-26	 Year 10,11,12 Cadet Camp
25	 SATIS Netball Final, Nano 		
	 Nagle Gym
25	 SATIS Boys Basketball 
	 Final, Nano Nagle Gym
26	 Croagh Patrick Masquerade 	
	 Ball, Orana Hall 7-9pm
27	 Founders’ Day
27	 Online Tertiary Applications 	
	 close
27	 Not Returning Notification due
27	 Term 3 Ends

October
14	 Term 4 Commences
15	 FoM Meeting, 7-8pm A2
21-22	 Croagh Patrick Solos 
	 Nagle & Tenison Males
22	 Parents and Friends Meeting, 
	 7.30pm, Edmund Rice Centre
 

Our Values
Relationships: 

We value a school where partnerships 
between parents/guardians, students, 
staff, parishes, and the community are 

fostered and developed. 

YEAR 7 IMMUNISATIONS
The Launceston City Council  

Health Department will be visiting  
the College the morning of 

Tuesday 22 October (Term 4) to 
administer the final dose of the  

HPV vaccine (Human Papillomavirus)  
to Year 7 students.

If you have any questions or 
concerns please contact  

the Health Department direct on 
03 6323 3208.

The College is currently developing 
classes for 2020 and an important 
part of this process is to notify if any 
current students in Year 7-11 are not 
returning because they are transitioning 
to another educational institution or 
workplace.

An email has been sent to  
parents/guardians containing a form 
to complete when students are not 
returning to St Patrick’s College next 
year.  This notification is required by 
the final day of Term 3, on Friday 
27 September.  If notification is not 
received by this date, the 10-week late 
notification fee (as noted in the Terms 
and Conditions of Enrolment) will be 
imposed unless there are extenuating 
circumstances, such as students leaving 
for full time employment or geographic 
relocations, as approved by the 
Principal.  

A response is only required if your 
child is not returning to St Patrick’s 
College in 2020.  
Students continuing their enrolment 
next year will have this progressed 
automatically. We do, however, request 
you read the College’s Terms and 
Conditions of Enrolment and Student 
Health and Safety Agreement to ensure 
you remain familiar with these important 
documents.

If you cannot remember your Schoolbox 
login to access the links please contact 
College Reception on 6341 9988.

Notification Form: 
http://bit.ly/2kOfkUW

Terms and Conditions of Enrolment: 
http://bit.ly/2kMPFvG

Health and Safety Agreement: 
http://bit.ly/2kkByO2

WINTER UNIFORM CHANGEOVER OCCURS
AT THE BEGINNING OF TERM 4

SCHOOL HOLIDAY OPENING TIMES 8-9 OCTOBER
9AM – 4PM

GIRLS 
Dresses $85

Lemon Socks $8
Jumpers $80

BOYS
Grey Shorts $40
Walk Socks $12

Summer Shirt $35

RAFFLE BOOKS
All raffle books for the  

Annual Big Raffle are due back to 
your Tutor or the  

Accounts Office by  
Wednesday 25 September.

Even if you haven’t been able to sell all 
the tickets within the book.

Sell a book and go into the  
LUCKY DRAW TO WIN  

ONE TERM’S FREE TUITION  
FOR ONE STUDENT!

NOTIFICATION IF NOT RETURNING TO COLLEGE

https://launcestoncatholicparish.wordpress.com/
https://launcestoncatholicparish.wordpress.com/
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FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL PASTORAL CARE
HEAD OF MIDDLE SCHOOL

PASTORAL CARE 
by Mr Casimir Douglas

“Here I am, the servant of the Lord”

INTRODUCTION
The College’s Strategic Plan (2018-2022) 
is not a passive and static document, 
but a very active and dynamic living out 
of the College’s Mission. Core Strategic 
Priority 3: Student Wellbeing and 
Leadership identifies the importance 
of providing opportunities for students 

to demonstrate Christ-centred servant leadership across all 
schools. Servant leadership is a term that is often bandied 
about in the praxis of student leadership, and there is a glut 
literature: books, articles and journals devoted entirely to 
exploring and explaining what servant leadership means. 
When working with our student leaders at the College from all 
grades, I emphasise to them that the model of Christ-centred 
servant leadership that they are called to is simple, and is 
evidenced in the Gospel, and boils down to this: saying ‘yes’. 
There are many opportunities for our students to live out the 
College’s Mission through servant leadership and say ‘yes’. 
There are key events upcoming in the life of the College over 
the next few weeks that engage our students in this model 
of leadership, from special days that engage every member 
of community in servant leadership, to those students just 
embarking on their journey of servant leadership, and to those 
students concluding their journey of servant leadership at the 
College.

FOUNDERS’ DAY 
(Last Day of Term 3 – Friday 27 September)

Founders’ Day is a marquee celebration in the life of the St 
Patrick’s College community, as it presents an opportunity 
for the whole College to be engaged in servant leadership, 
fundraising and awareness building for those who are less 
fortunate in our great global community. Through our 
fundraising efforts of the last decade (on the final day of Term 
3) we have raised over $90,000. This has enabled the College’s 
sister school in Arusha, Tanzania, the Edmund Rice Sinon 
Secondary School, to develop into a self-sufficient educational 
institution that no longer requires our support. The Edmund 
Rice Sinon Secondary school was established by, and is run 
by, the Christian Brothers, which is one of the founding orders 
of our College. After nine years of support for the Christian 
Brothers, the College will now seek to support our other 
founding orders and their work in our global community and 
closer to home, here in Australia.

The funds we raise this year for Founders’ Day will be 
supporting Mary MacKillop Today, a non-profit charity 
organisation founded by the Sisters of St Joseph. The guiding 
values and principles of Mary MacKillop Today align with our 
own Mission and Vision and the Catholic Social Teachings 

of Human Dignity, the Common Good, Participation & 
Subsidiarity, and Preferential Option for the Poor. There 
is a broad scope of projects and initiatives to which Mary 
MacKillop Today is committed, and our intention is to 
focus our charitable donation to their First Nations Tertiary 
Scholarships program. This program provides financial support 
to students from disadvantaged backgrounds and works to 
address systemic barriers to education by increasing access to 
tertiary studies. The 2019 Closing the Gap Report indicated 
that Indigenous students comprise less than 2% of the 
domestic higher education student population, and that only 
1% of the Australia higher education workforce are Aboriginal 
and/or Torres Strait Islander people. Therefore, it is our aim, 
by our contribution from Founders’ Day this year, that we may 
increase pathways and opportunities for Indigenous students 
and close the gap.

The annual big raffle has been the major contributor to the 
funds we have raised over the past decade. Therefore, could 
I please stress the importance of all students and families 
selling and returning their raffle books. We are approaching 
the $5,000 mark of money raised through the raffle. Every raffle 
book, every ticket, every dollar, every cent counts.

On Founders’ Day students are able to wear casual clothes 
in exchange for a gold coin donation that will be collected 
during Tutor period that morning and the festivities begin at 
lunch time. In their Tutor groups, our students lead, organise 
and run stalls selling a variety of foods and a range of games, 
activities and challenges for students to participate in. Also, 
in the Nano Nagle Gym will be the annual SPC: Live Aid! 
Concert. The concert will feature a range of musical acts from 
the College. In the spirit of the original Live Aid Concert in 
1985, the SPC: Live Aid! seeks to raise awareness about the 
lives of the people from whom we are raising money, and how 
the funds we raise help change their lives. Following that will 
be a whole school assembly, with the drawing of the raffle, and 
there are plenty of prizes to be won.

And again, whilst there are many activities, food stalls and 
other events, these should not distract from the focus. Our 
focus is standing in solidarity with our brothers and sisters 
in need, knowing that in each small contribution we make 
here changes the lives of those in need. The very premise of 
Founders’ Day is servant leadership.

STUDENT EXECUTIVE 2020
Our Senior School leaders are defined as engaging leaders. 
Engaging student leaders, through their experience and 
development of practical and personal leadership skills, 
recognise that their continued growth and development as 
leaders is achieved through the growth of the people around 
them and the flourishing of the College community. Their 
key task is to engage authentically with all members of the 
community.
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FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL PASTORAL CARE
HEAD OF MIDDLE SCHOOL - CON’T

In the first week of Term 4, on Tuesday 15 October, the 
College will announce its Year 12 Student Executive for 2020. 
This group of students represent the most influential and 
skilled leaders in our student body and are responsible for 
driving a positive, welcoming, safe, supportive and inclusive 
student culture. Every year, the Student Executive is comprised 
of our two College Captains, 16 House Captains and 14 
Community Captains. In 2020, the College will be introducing 
specific portfolios of responsibility for its Community Captains, 
they will be assigned roles that will require them to drive, lead 
and serve certain dimensions of life at the College: Diversity 
Captains, Sustainability Captains, Wellbeing Captains, Mission 
Captains, Connection to Middle School Captains, Connection 
to Croagh Patrick Captains and Connection to Senior School 
Captains. These roles will provide an opportunity for our 
Community Captains to be responsible for the organising 
and promotion of events and initiatives that celebrate their 
portfolio. 

Recently, on Tuesday 3 September, the Student Executive 2020 
Workshop was held in the Edmund Rice Centre for the  
60-odd students whose names are on the Student Executive 
ballot. These aspiring leaders are engaged in a series of 
activities and discussions that not only aim to test their 
understanding of servant leadership, but also aim to develop, 
strengthen and grow their capacity as student leaders. There 
is no question that the role of Student Executive member is 
demanding on our Year 12 students, and it should be. It is 
not always easy to say ‘yes’ to leadership and responsibility. I 
was impressed and humbled by the maturity, conviction and 
commitment of each of the students at the workshop and 
wish them all the best in their election as members of Student 
Executive in 2020.

YEAR 7 SOCIAL
Our Middle School leaders are defined as aspiring leaders. 
Aspiring student leaders, by virtue of their youth, do not have 
a depth of experience in leadership as their older peers, but 
will instead possess a range of raw qualities that indicate 
potential as a leader: composure, confidence, organisation, 
motivation, and initiative.  

Upcoming on Thursday 19 September, is the annual Year 
7 Social in the Barrett Gym at the College. It is set to be a 

fabulous event full of loud music, laughter, fun, games and 
some excellent dance moves. To the latter of which I am not 
capable of contributing. It is always a pleasure to be witness 
to the joy and spirit of our young people as they strengthen 
relationships with their peers, and engage with their year level 
in a less formal and more social environment. A large debt of 
gratitude must be paid to Director of Pastoral  
Care – Middle School, Mr Simon Austen and the Core 
Captains who are working feverishly in their organisation, 
preparation and decoration for this wonderful event. This, and 
other similar events, provide an opportunity for our Year 7 
student leaders to engage in servant leadership by providing 
this forum for their peers to celebrate the night of all nights for 
our Year 7 students.

CONCLUSION 
As evidenced by the events and initiatives that occur 
frequently in our College community, our students are 
constantly engaged in opportunities for servant leadership. 
We are so very grateful that we have a range of young people 
who are prepared to ‘yes’ to the challenge and responsibility 
of leadership. And every time they say ‘yes’, whether that 
task be the most simple and mundane or the most complex 
and difficult, they are living out the College’s Strategic Plan, 
the College’s Mission, and their calling by the Gospel. In the 
first chapter of the Gospel of Luke (26-38), the Angel Gabriel 
informs Mary that she would have a child and that: “he will be 
called Son of God”. And what was Mary’s response? 

“Here I am, the servant of the Lord, let it be with me 
according to your word”. 

That is a pretty strong and courageous ‘yes’ to a pretty 
incredible task of service. It is to this model of servant 
leadership that our community is called. It is my most sincere 
prayer that we each find the strength and courage we need to 
say ‘yes’ to acts of love, compassion and hope in our homes, 
in our school, in our community, and in our world.

God Bless

Mr Casimir Douglas
Deputy Principal–Pastoral Care
Head of Middle School

FRIDAY 27 SEPTEMBER
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HEAD OF MIDDLE SCHOOL

Annual

BIG RAFFLE

Supporting Mary MacKillop Today
CHANCE to win 1 or more of the12 Prizes.

$1 a ticket or $20 for a whole book.

DRAWN FRIDAY 27th September 2019
at St Patrick's College Final Assembly for Term 3

PRIZES
Acoustic Guitar, Vacuum Cleaner, Brown Brothers &

Tamar Ridge Wines, Bonzoe Cake Decorating, 
VIP Pass to Mamma Mia Production,

Firewood (inc delivery), Packs Of Mead,
Electric Toothbrush,

Vouchers - Dining, Pharmacy & Coles
 

WE THANK THE FOLLOWING SPONSORS
The School Locker-MAC1, Hunters Products

Brown Family Wine Group, Bonzoe Cake Creations
Encore Theatre Co, Dalton & Peel Families
Wanderer Mead, Braeside Dental Surgery

Olde Tudor, Summerhill & Fitzpatrick Pharmacies
Excellent Outcomes

LUCKY DRAW |  FULL BOOK SOLD
WIN 1 TERM'S TUITION FOR ONE STUDENT

- GOOD VALUE FOR $20 -
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To ease the burden on trying to shop for 
a suitable laptop or tablet device,  
St Patrick’s College has partnered with 
JB Hi-Fi Education Solutions to deliver 
the BYOD purchase portal. 

On this portal you will find a range 
of education specific products at 
discounted prices ranging from tablets 
to laptops. These products have been 
specifically chosen as they are the most 
suitable products for the use of students 
within schools. Typically these products 
are non-retail products, meaning you 
won’t find them in JB Hi-Fi stores. What 
sets them apart as education products 
is their stronger design and build 

(providing additional protection) as well 
as extra onsite (at school) warranties and 
accidental repair options.

St Patrick’s College would ask all parents 
to consider insurance. Students and 
parents will have full responsibility 
for the care and use of their personal 
device including any costs of repair, 
replacement or any modifications 
needed to use the device at school.  St 
Patrick’s does not accept responsibility 
for the theft or the loss of the device 
or parts/accessories. It is strongly 
recommended therefore that families 
ensure these devices are insured under 
relevant policies.

Parents can log into the portal at the 
following link:   
https://www.jbeducation.com.au/byod

And use the School Code:  
2020STPATTAS

Should you have any further questions 
please don’t hesitate to contact me at 
the College.

Mr Matthew McGee 
Learning Leader - Digital Technologies

SMARTER 
BYOD 
SOLUTIONS 
FOR EDUCATION

FOR EDUCATIONFOR EDUCATION
 
www.jbeducation.com.au/byod  

JB Hi-Fi BYOD Online provides families with access to a wide range  
of education-specific laptops, tablets, accessories and insurance,  
at an affordable price. 
Products differ from those available in retail stores, as they are education 
specific and selected for their compatibility to school’s ICT infrastructure 
and curriculum, as well meeting the student’s needs at home. 
The devices selected are designed to enhance learning experiences:

The BYOD portal provides a simple step-by-step process that allows you to 
purchase your devices, accessories, extended warranty and insurance all 
from the one place. The portal will give you access to:

Pick up from your selected 
JB Hi-Fi store, or from your 
school (where possible)

Extended  
battery life 

Robust devices suitable 
for school environment 

Enhanced performance 
and speedy connectivity 

A customised dedicated 
online portal for managing 
your device purchases

Education specific 
products, not available in 
retail storesProducts specifically 

selected and approved for 
Education use

Education specific  
discounted pricing 

A wide range of 
accessories to support 
your device

Extended warranties  
and insurance options

Finance options 
including interest free 
finance

1. Go to jbeducation.com.au/byod
2. Enter your school code
3. Once logged in, select the relevant student programme.
4. Select your preferred JB Hi-Fi store for pick up, or pick up from your school (where possible).
5. Follow the prompts to choose your device, insurance cover and device accessories.
6. Enter your personal details.
7. Select a payment method and complete your order.
8. If you have any questions, please contact us at jbeducation.com.au/byod or call 1300 730 548.

HOW TO
ORDER

2020STPATTAS 
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In the past month or so students from across each grade 
created artworks, writing pieces and dance pieces for the 
2019 Youth Speakout. The Youth Speakout is an event run by 
Reconciliation Tasmania that gives students a platform to share 
their voice on Aboriginal reconciliation in Tasmania. Students 
were to submit a work, of any medium, that addressed this 
year’s theme of Voice, Treaty, Truth. Last Wednesday, students 
who submitted an entry were invited to come together and 
share those voices in Hobart. 

When arriving in Hobart the students then made their way to 
Parliament House where they were given the opportunity to 
present and share their works with Members of Parliament.  As 
a keynote speaker, I was able to address attendees such as 
The Honourable Will Hodgman MP, Premier of Tasmania; 
The Honourable Rebecca White MP, Opposition Leader; 
The Honourable Roger Jaensch MP, Minister for Aboriginal 
Affairs; and the many Honourable Members of the Lower 
and Upper House. The final stop of the day saw students and 
schools thanked and acknowledged for their efforts towards 
reconciliation at Government House. The day opened up an 
honest and diverse space for many thoughtful discussions 
about what our future can look like and the steps that both 
individuals and communities can take towards reconciliation 
with our First Nations people. For those interested there will 
be an exhibition featuring our artworks and pieces at Academy 
Gallery, Inveresk, during Term 4.

We look forward to seeing more events and programmes, such 
as the Youth Speakout, that gives opportunity for all students 
to engage in the social justice and compassionate aspects of 
College life.

YOUTH SPEAKOUT 
by Gabrielle Dewsbury
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LAP IT UP XII

WELL DONE
To our Year 12

Students!
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HOUR 1 
 

Chapman 

Plumbing  
Jason & Kate Chapman 

HOUR 5 
 

 
HOUR 9 

 HOUR 13 
 

 
 

HOUR 17 
 

 
 

HOUR 21 

 

HOUR 2 

HOUR 6 
 

 

HOUR 10 
 

 
 

HOUR 14 
 

MDE  
Building 
Designs HOUR 18 

 
 

HOUR 22 
 

 
 

HOUR 3 
 
 
 

HOUR 4 
 

 
HOUR 7 

 

HOUR 8 
 

 
 HOUR 11 

 
 
 
 

HOUR 12 
 HOUR 15 

 

 
 

HOUR 16 

 
Olde Tudor Complex 

 

HOUR 19 
 

 

HOUR 20 

 
  

 
 

THANK YOU  

to our generous 

sponsors!
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ROTARY EMPLOYMENT DAY 
24 September – Door Of Hope
For any Year 12 students wanting a job or traineeship 
for next year. 

Students can book their appointments for  
Rotary Employment Day via the following link:

http://bit.ly/RotaryEmploymentDayTas2019

NIDA DRAMA SCHOOL - HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
1- 4 October – Newstead College
NIDA is running drama workshops for students in 
Years 7-10 from 1-4 October at Newstead College. 
The courses help students to develop performance 
skills including improvisation, voice and movement, 
devising, acting and rehearsing scenes. Students will 
perform scenes at the end of the week for family and 
friends.

Find out more and enrol here:

https://www.open.nida.edu.au/course/OHNDS12

Future Pathways

Future Pathways Calendar Upcoming Events
TERM 3

SEPTEMBER
24	 Rotary Club of Kings Meadows Employment Day: Years 11 & 12 – Door of Hope
25	 Foundry LIVE – Years 11 & 12 – Door of Hope
27	 On-time university applications close 

TERM 4
OCTOBER
1-4	 NIDA Drama School Holiday Program Grade 7-10 – Newstead College
31	 UTAS Scholarship Applications close
NOVEMBER
25-29	 TasTAFE Information Week - Alanvale
DECEMBER
17	 TASC results and ATAR scores emailed

Dec - Feb 	University Offers and Scholarships

Andy Wright 
Streamtime

GUEST  SPEAKER S

Marcel Jacobs
Mentally Friendly 

Todd Henderson
Cumulus Studio 

Chi Ryan
PwC Digital

WEDNESDAY SEP  25
1 1 :00AM -  3 :00PM

LAUNCESTON
CONFERENC E  CENT RE

Tasmania is now home to Australia’s 
most thriving creative speaker 
program. At Foundry. Making waves 
both locally and nationally, Foundry 
LIVE allows our creatives access to 
dozens of leading industry figures 
each year—not only giving them a 
taste of what it’s like to be a working 
creative, but also learning how they 
got to the top of their game. We 
are passionate about setting a new 
standard for industry engagement in 
the educational space.

Visit www.foundry.com.au 
for more info & to register!

http://bit.ly/RotaryEmploymentDayTas2019
https://www.open.nida.edu.au/course/OHNDS12
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On Tuesday, Mayor van Zetten 
visited the College to meet 
with a Year 8 Visual Literacy 
class that has taken up the 
challenge set by their teacher, 
Mr Troy Ridgway, to redesign 
Launceston city’s flag.

The class has been exploring 
how to effectively design a 
flag with the simple use of 
colour, shape and symbolism. 
The students also had the 
opportunity to identify 
interesting flags and talk 
about the symbols and their 
historical contexts. 

The students presented their 
designs and discussed how 
the elements symbolically 
represent features of the 
Launceston municipality.

So what did the class learn 
about the city’s flag?

The current Launceston flag 
design is based on the city’s 
Coat of Arms granted by the 
College of Arms, London on 
11 June 1957. The Brisbane 
Street Mall, the War memorial 

at Royal Park, atop the Council 
Chambers and on top of 
the Albert Hall are places 
in the city where the flag is 
regularly flown, flying the flag 
is restricted to use on Council 
property.

In the flag design, shown top-
right, the three intersecting 
lines in the flag represent 
the city’s three rivers, the 
North Esk, South Esk and the 
Tamar. The yellow disc at the 
centre of the flag represents 
Launceston city, and the two 
rectangles over the blue 
lines of the rivers represent 
tin ingots, with the ingots 
included because Launceston 
used to be a large tin-smelting 
centre. 

At the top of the design, the 
green strip across the top with 
the repeated A-line edge 
represents the city’s parks, 
gardens and surrounding 
countryside, and the waratah 
flowers symbolise all flowers 
and similar beauties of nature. 

It was interesting to see that 

the students redesign of the 
flag incorporated many of the 
features in the original flag 
but in all of their designs there 
was one element missing, 
which was the reference to our 
industrial past, which made for 

an interesting discussion point 
for the class.
We thank Mayor Albert van 
Zetten for taking the time to 
visit the College and respond 
the creative efforts of our 
students.

VISUAL COMMUNICATIONS 
CLASS REDESIGN CITY FLAG

AUSTRALIAN APEX TEENAGE FASHION AWARDS 2019
by Mrs Jacqueline Nicolson
Congratulations to the four students 
who entered the Australian Apex 
Teenage Fashion Awards at Latrobe 
on Saturday 7 September. Cheyanne 
Whitchurch, Lily Lury, Paige Arnold 
and Imogen Williams modelled their 
creations in one of the five categories.  
These students have spent many 
hours working on these creations in 
both Textiles Group and at home.  
There were over 60 entries from the 
north of the state and they displayed 
a high level of creativity, skill and 
commitment.  As well as providing an 
opportunity for students interested 
in design, involvement in the process 
also aims to raise self-esteem, 
inclusiveness and provide a network 
of support.  This was very evident at 
the awards and students expressed 
a strong desire to be part of the 
competition again next year.
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NSATIS NETBALL FINALS WINS! 

NHSSA NETBALL GRAND FINALS

I am pleased to report that yesterday 
afternoon we won both the 1sts and 2nds 
NSATIS Netball titles!

The 2nds ran out comfortable winners  
60-14 and the 1sts triumphed 44-28.

That makes four in a row for the 1sts and 
seven in a row for the 2nds. Both teams were 
undefeated for the season and we can’t 
remember when the 2nds last lost a game.

Congratulations to coaches Mrs Jacinta 
Simeoni and Ms Jordy Milbourne and the 
players listed below. Thanks to Mrs Karen 
Dwyer (PIC) and Ms Amy Soule (Manager).

The 1sts will now play for the State title 
aiming for four in a row.

This will be held during the day Wednesday 
25 September in the Nano Nagle Gym.

by Mr Craig Boon

On Saturday 7 September the NHSSA 
Netball Grand Finals were played at the 
Hoblers Bridge courts. We had four teams 
involved in the Senior 1sts (9/10) and Junior 
1sts, 2nds and 3rds (7/8).

In the first time slot our Senior 1sts took on 
Launceston Christian School and in a very 
polished performance took out the title 
33-19. 

Congratulations to the team and coach Miss 
Sarah Daff.

On the adjacent court our Year 8 2nds took 
on Scotch Navy and also ran out winners 
with a very comfortable margin of 32-7. 

Abbey Balym was selected as the MVP 
award winner. 

Well done to coaches Mrs Angela Cresswell 
and Cleo Cresswell and the girls.

In the second time slot, our Year 8 3rds Gold 
team took on Scotch Oak and in the closest 
final of the day fell short 10-15. 

The team was coached by Charlotte Worsley 
and Cassidy O'Brien. 

Bella Summers took out the MVP award. 

Well done to the team on reaching the final 
and making it a close contest.

The final game was our Year 8 1sts taking on 
Scotch and despite a quick start and a late 
rally from Scotch our girls proved too strong 
and ran out 22-15 winners. 

Well done to coach Mrs Alex Millwood and 
the team. 

They awarded the MVP to Katherine De 
Paoli for a rock solid defensive effort.

In the U/16 Girls Hockey final at St Leonards 
last night we went down 1-nil to Queechy 
Penguins.

Thank you to all the staff and students 
involved with these teams for the season.

by Mr Craig Boon
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NSATIS ATHLETICS - A GREAT DAY OUT 
by Mr Craig Boon
I am pleased to be able to report that 
we had a very successful day at the 
NSATIS Athletics Carnival on Thursday 12 
September.

We took home six of seven shields  
(only missing out on the junior girls).

We won eight of ten age group pennants 
(only missing out on Boys and Girls U/13).

There were three record-breakers:

•	 Lachlan Colgrave in the Boys U/13 
Hurdles

•	 Subi Daly in the Girls U/13 Hurdles and 

•	 Seth Pfeiffer in the Boys U/14 High 
Jump

It was a great team effort across the day 
but I would also like to highlight some 
of the individual performers who won 
multiple events (not counting being part 

of a successful relay team in some cases):

•	 Lachlan Colgrave (3)
•	 Seth Pfeiffer (5)
•	 Zac Tyson (2)
•	 Nash Digney (2)
•	 Michael Stingel (3)
•	 Aaron Rigby (2)
•	 Shae Nichols (2)
•	 Isabella Davie (6)
•	 Amie Broad (3)
•	 Isabella Johnston (3)
•	 Cynthia Echetama (3)
A big thank you to our dedicated staff 
for their efforts - PIC Mr David Rae, Mrs 
Alanna Stretton, Mr Jack Prosser and Mr 
Rob Boon who worked with the team and 
Mr Joe Ratcliffe who as always volunteered 
to be our sports trainer with Mr Rob Boon.

Mr Pat Moroney was one of our officials that 

we are required to supply and worked with 
some of our parents on the javelin all day.

Mr Matthew McGee brought a new 
dimension to the carnival by interviewing 
winners of the events shining a light 
on field event winners that often go 
unnoticed and providing more colour and 
interest to the day.

MOVIE CONCERT
On Sunday 8 September, St Patrick’s 
College Band delivered an amazing 
performance of theme music to the 
popular animated movies that we all know 
and love. Orana Hall was transformed 
into a theatre-like setting with the music 
taking the audience on a journey of sound, 
cleverly queued to the vision of mini 
movies. 

Mini movies that were featured included 
Cars, Moana, Beauty and The Beast, 
Coco, Frozen, How to Train Your Dragons, 
Aladdin, Ratatouille, Incredibles, Toy Story, 
Up, The Lion King, Greatest Showman, 
Fantastic Beasts & Where to Find Them.

Well done to our College Band and  
Ms Fiona Mowat on creating a magical 
event for the whole family.
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS

During the term break, six of our students will travel to Canberra to 
compete in the State Teams Championships at the Australian Institute of 
Sport. The Championships is a short course event and used as a junior 
pathway where athletes are selected to represent their state and compete 
against each other for points. Good luck!

Pictured left to right: Blake Stretton, Grace Campbell, Jade Nichols,  
Jonte Adams, Kane Johnson, and Mackenzie French. 

Well done to Edsall Pickford, 
Kaiser Myatt, Elijah Norman, 
and Alexander Vogelaar for their 
recent selection to represent the 
state in the under 14 Futsal team. 
They will represent Tasmania in 
Sydney in January 2020.

Congratulations to Ronan 
Filgate (left), who has been 
invited by Golf Australia 
to represent Tasmania and 
play in the Victorian Boys 
Championship in Melbourne. Best of luck to 

Brianna Whitmore 
who is representing 
Tasmania in touch 
football at the 
National Youth 
Championships  
in Queensland. 

Well done to James 
Culpeper who was recently 
awarded a scholarship, and 
will travel to Victoria with 
the Australian Air Force 
Cadets to undertake a  
two-week flight training 
course.

Well done, Zakk and Shelby Steward for your recent hockey 
achievements.

Shelby (Year 7) has been selected to represent Tasmania in the Schools 
Sports Under 13 National Carnival in Hobart this October.

Zakk (Year 9) was recently awarded the Northern Hockey Tasmania Under 
16 Male Best and Fairest.


